EDEWG Conference Call 11/6/2008
Utilities:  Allegheny Power, Duquesne Light Company, First Energy Services (MetEd Penelec, & Penn Power), PECO, PPL Electric Utilities, and UGI Utilities
Suppliers/Service Providers: Energy Services Group, UGI Energy Services, PPL Solutions, Reliant Energy, and First Energy Solutions
Other:  PUC

Agenda: 

1. Introductions 

2. Approve Change Control No. 48 (Duquesne Light 568) 

3. Discuss Change Control Nos. 52, 53, 54 (UGI 867HU) 

4. Eligible Customer List 

5. Internet EDI Plan 

6. Internet Test Plan Subcommittee 

7. December 4 Public Meeting 

8. Other New Business 

9. Next Meeting

Meeting Notes:
1.  Introductions
George Behr, Energy Services Group (Service Provider & Supplier Co-Chair) introduced the EDEWG leadership and commenced roll call.
2.  Approve Change Control No. 48 (Duquesne Light 568) 

Patti Weiss, Duquesne Light read Change Control #48, and talked about the order from the commission to revisit the timing of the 814 Advance Notice to Drop that had been discussed in the previous EDEWG meeting.  Based on this, all present agreed to approve Change Control #48.  George expressed a concern that we voted without the Change Control Manager on the line.
3.  Discuss Change Control Nos. 52, 53, 54 (UGI 867HU) 
UGI Energy Services presented the three change controls.  UGI feels that PA is missing these segments that are included in the HU transaction in surrounding states.  UGI states that they need this information in the HU in order to accurately price.  The items were opened for discussion.

*Duquesne stated that the data they are looking for in these 3 change controls is already provided in the eligible customer list which Duquesne updates monthly. Duquesne stated that they were the first in PA to have their rate caps come off and that they have the highest number of shopping customers in PA and that they have had no request for this from any supplier already serving in their territory.  Duquesne does not see the value in spending time and money to implement this if these segments are made mandatory.  (UGI feels it is too much manual effort to get it from the ECL)
*Allegheny stated that they do not have this information.

*First Energy is not sure how long it would be before they could program these changes; however it would definitely not be this year.
*UGI Utility does not object but cannot prioritize it at this time.

*Energy Services, George suggests that we table this until the next meeting.  George also asked for an informal Commission opinion on these changes.
*Some parties only want at meter level not at account level.  They suggest mandatory at account level and optional at meter level.

*Annunciata request that comments and concerns be emailed to EDEWG leadership.

4.  Eligible Customer List 

George  thought we should make the ECL format listing a standard part of files available on EDEWG site.  If EDC's change theirs, we'll update this document.

Marketers agree that the EDEWG website is a good place to put the listing.  Kim Wall wants to open discussion on standardizing it.
Angie from UGI feels that they may not need the Change Controls above if the ECL is standardized.

George asked the EDC’s how current their ECL is.

PPL – Really old

Duquesne – updates monthly

UGI – updates quarterly, their format is on their website.  This also brought up the question, what about this information for customers not listed on the ECL.  Ernie from FES stated they would need a letter of authorization from the customer; they would then release it via email to the EGS.

Reliant felt that there would be value to reviewing the ECL. George suggested a small group to analyze what’s there and rules for how often to update.  Gap analysis is needed. Volunteers at this point are Donna Hirst, Angela DeLong, Susan Miller & Kim Wall.  Annunciata suggest adding a field for ‘date last updated’.

5.  Internet EDI Plan 

George sent out the document for comments.
UGI agrees

PPL agrees

FES okay with it.

George suggests we approve at next meeting.

Annunciata questioned if new NAESB requirements were included. They are not.

Annunciata suggests a subgroup be formed to start to look at the new requirements.  George asked that she forward the change document from the Sandia report to all.  George thought that the biggest change is the use of digital signatures.  Let Annunciata know if you are interested in joining the subgroup.

6.  Internet Test Plan Subcommittee 

George is looking for volunteers to participate.  Please email EDEWG leadership if you are interested. GeorgeBehr and Angie Delong expressed an interest during the call.
7.  December 4 Public Meeting 
Annunciata thanked everyone for their understanding of the rescheduling of the in person meeting.  She is at this time looking to target the December 4 meeting for a face to face in Harrisburg.  She will send out the invitation and the agenda.  Please let Annunciata know if you will attend.
8.  Other New Business
PECO has been approved for residential real-time pricing.
Act 129 requires implementation of energy conservation programs.  The guidelines for EDC’s to file their plans is due out soon.
9.  Next Meeting 
The next regular meeting is scheduled for December 4, 2008 at 2PM ET.
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